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minutes of the annual meeting for the ensuing year. An example of
an annual financial statement may be found in Appendix C of the
1993 Watermaster Handbook.

The purpose of this letter is to remind all water districts that
workers compensation insurance is required for all water district
employees. This requirement applies to all water districts in
Idaho, regardless of annual budget. Insurance should be applicable
at least to all paid water district staff, including the
watermaster as well as watermaster assistants, advisory committee,
secretary and treasurer. The costs associated with workers
compensation insurance is paid directly by the water district and
should be considered an expense of the district. For information
about obtaining insurance and insurance costs etc., please contact
the Idaho State Insurance Fund. The State Insurance Fund has
offices in Boise, Couer d’Alene, Idaho Falls, Pocatello and Twin
Falls.

Water districts are also reminded that all paild water district
staff may be subject to state and federal withholding taxes. These
tax requirements will vary depending on salaries and total income
of each watermaster or employee. In many water districts,
particularly smaller districts with part-time staff, payment of
these withholding taxes may be the responsibility of the
watermaster or each employee. Districtg may wish to contact the
State Tax Commission or the Internal Revenue Serxvice for
information about state and federal withholding taxes.

Sincerely,

Harold W Jones
Water Rights Supervisor
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